KETTERING TOWN FORUM

Meeting held – 10th October 2006 

Present: 

N. Griffin (Newlands Centre), (Deputy Chair – in the Chair)

Councillors Burton, Civil, Don, Freer, Jones, Malin, Parker, Scrimshaw and Titcombe.

Councillor Mayhew (NCC)

S. Gregory (Ability Northants)

K. Watts (Kettering Chamber of Trade)

Martin Hammond (Deputy Chief Executive – Kettering Borough Council)

Simon Richardson (Senior Planning Officer – Kettering Borough Council)

Kathy Rivett (Planning Officer – Kettering Borough Council)

Ian White (Forum Administrator)

5 members of the public

06.KTF.24
APOLOGIES 

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Anderson (Chair), Bunday, J. Henson, L. Henson, King, M. Lynch, S.Lynch and West.

Mick Scrimshaw (Shopmobility), Gilbert Davis (Neighbourhood Watch), Joan Neal (Ability Northants), Robert Emery (Tresham Institute), Inspector D. Aistrop (Kettering Police) and James Putt (A6 Towns Forum).

06.KTF.25
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST



None

06.KTF.26
CHRISTMAS 2006


Members of the Forum received an update in respect of planned events for the forthcoming festive season in Kettering Town Centre. 


It was hoped that there would be sufficient funding to provide Street Entertainers on days when there was no other entertainment that would be taking place.


It was agreed to consider the possibility of re-introducing the Midsummer Market in 2007.

06.KTF.27
KETTERING TOWN CENTRE AND URBAN EXTENSION AREA ACTIONS PLANS (AAP) ISSUES AND OPTIONS PAPER

A report was submitted that informed members of the Forum of the consultation being undertaken with regard to the Kettering Town Centre and Kettering Urban Extension Area Action Plan Issues and Options Paper, and outlined the methods of consultation that were being employed, consultation events and future stages of the process. 

Members of the Forum, and those members of the public present received a brief presentation in respect of the AAPs and were invited to ask questions and make comments with regard to them. 

During the discussions, the following points were raised, responded to and noted:-

· The extent of the retail boundary in Kettering Town 

· Issues relating to sufficiency of parking provision

· The inclusion of Taxis as part of public transport

· Provision of additional consultation events in daytime to enable older people to attend

· Alternative and imaginative means of transportation within the town centre for those with access difficulties and facilitation of movement in that area

· Additional access hours in the Town Centre for disabled drivers 

· Potential Areas for Growth -The distance from Area 5 to the primary shopping area would be too far

· There would be an impact on the retail area if the Council Offices were moved from the Town Centre

· Methods of attracting people into the Town Centre

· Use of ‘Golf Kart’ type transport

· Improvement of links between North and South Kettering

· Potential Growth Area 3 would mean loss of car parking

· Provision of underground or rooftop car parking

· Potential Growth Area 5 was too far from the Town centre and create a divide

· The potential alternative use of the private car park in Tanners Lane

· If Potential Growth Area 1 was incorporated there was the danger of it being separated from the Town Centre by the Parish Church

· Potential Growth Area 8 had good potential for development

· The potential for encouraging retailers to the Town Centre that would be more attractive to shoppers, and increase footfall

· Current development plans for the Town Centre and their likelihood for implementation in the foreseeable future

· The danger of piecemeal development and the importance of highway access issues being sorted initially

· The future of the Post office Building

· The provision of a Shoppers’ Crèche

· The future of the swimming pool in the event of re-location of the Council Offices

· Review of associated development of the Slade Brook for leisure and bio-diversity purposes

· The use of Meadow Road Park for development or its retention as ‘Green Space’

· The future of Northampton Road Railway Bridge

· The provision of social affordable accommodation should be included in the Urban Area Extension AAP

· Access to schools was poor and needed to be improved (particularly Deeble Road/Warkton  Lane)

· The provision of housing for the elderly including bungalows

· Adjustments to the traffic system generally to improve flows

It was noted that all comments would be recorded and would contribute towards the final plan for the area.

Members of the Forum thanked the Planning Officers for their presentation.

06.KTF.22
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The next meeting would take place on 27th November 2006.

(The meeting started at 6.30pm and ended at 8.25pm)

Signed________________________________

Chair
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